
 

SOMERSET COUNCIL 
 

Rode Parish Council 

Cllr Dawn Denton 

DECEMBER 2023 
 

Somerset Press Releases: You can view all the Somerset County Council press 
releases for the last month using this link: Newsroom (somerset.gov.uk) 
 

Night Speeding: The Night Speeding Enforcement Officer has done some work in 

Berkley but nothing in his diary at this stage for Rode, but I will receive update when 

he has one. 

Signage at St Lawrence on A361: I am thrilled that the parish council has received 

confirmation of the upgrade of the signage on the bend. I have advised the Church 

Warden, Geoff Banwell, as he raised this with me in October 2022. 

Crooked Lane: After a resident posted about this issue on this lane, in the village 

Facebook group, the Council has agreed to send someone out to assess the lane. I 

will update as soon as I have something to report. (I arrived late to the November 

meeting and wasn’t aware the issue the resident was raising in-person, was the 

same one from the Facebook group. I apologise that it was, but I had already 

reported it to the council through another resident). 

Slip Road on A36: No updates, but I will continue to chase. (National Highways Case 

Number: A36 in Somerset NHHC:04530002675) 

Council’s Financial Position: Latest budget papers, published ahead of the Council’s 
Executive on 6 December, show the in-year overspend for 2023/24 has reduced from 
£27m to £19m, while the budget gap for 2024/25 has reduced from £100m to £87m. 
However, in order to close the gap and balance the budget next year a series of 
service reductions, efficiency savings, and increases to fees and charges, including 
Council Tax are being considered. Proposals include: 

• Increases to parking, planning fees, harbour fees, registrations ceremonies 
and green waste collections 

• Reduction in library services, leisure provision, theatres, visitor centres and 
heritage services 

• Reduction or cessation of CCTV provision  

• Reduction in maintenance of ditches, grips, drains, gullies, grass and hedge 
cutting, weed treatment, road markings, signs and paths. 

• Reduction in funding for active travel, bus services and highways safety 
schemes including school crossing patrols 

• Reduction in the number of Household Waste Recycling centres 

https://www.somerset.gov.uk/newsroom/


There is also a warning that even that may not be enough to fully close the gap, and 
a planned transformation programme will need to be accelerated and broadened to 
reduce the size of the council in future. 

Closure of A Block, County Hall: Customers who need to talk to Somerset Council 
staff face to face about enquiries that cannot be dealt with online or by phone will 
need to visit Deane House from December. The reception desk at A Block, County 
Hall, closed on 30 November as the building will be closed off in response to the 
financial emergency to reduce costs. 

Changes to waste collection days: Recycling and rubbish collection days will be 
changing for more than 120,000 homes in Somerset in February next year. The new 
routes will make rounds more efficient, more manageable for crews whilst reducing 
mileage and carbon emissions. The changes come at no cost to the council. In 
February 2024, recycling and rubbish collection day schedules will change for around 
85% of homes in the west of the county. Changes to routes and collection days for 
the rest of the county are expected to be introduced in June 2024. It is important 
that residents know their new collection days as crews will not be able to come back 
for either recycling or refuse for missed collections. Garden Waste collection dates 
are unaffected. 

The M5 Willow Man: A plan to revive the once-iconic Willow Man sculpture has 
received a funding boost from National Highways, the company responsible for 
England’s motorways and major A roads. The Willow Man, close to Bridgwater, 
Junction 23 M5 has deteriorated in recent years and is now barely recognisable. 
Created by artist Serena De la Hay and unveiled in 2000, the sculpture was 
commissioned by South West Arts to mark the millennium. Somerset Council has 
been granted £35,000 of funding from National Highways’ Designated Funding 
programme for an initial feasibility looking at the possibility of repairing/enhancing 
and relocating the Willow Man. A future scheme could see the sculpture rebuilt 
using more robust materials. Have your say 
at:  https://somersetcouncil.citizenspace.com/communities/willow-man-feasibility-
study/ 

National Landscapes: om November all designated Areas of Outstanding Natural 
Beauty (AONBs) in England and Wales became National Landscapes, including 
Somerset’s Mendip Hills, Quantock Hills, and Blackdown Hills National Landscapes. 
The new name looks to reflect their national importance whilst also creating greater 
understanding and awareness for the work that they do. 

Recycling: Each January the amount of cardboard collected rises as much as an extra 
682 tonnes – a staggering 44% increase. This rise not only means more waste to 
recycle, but it fills the trucks more quickly meaning extra trips to the depot. As the 
festive season nears, Somerset Council is asking shoppers if they could cut the 
cardboard by buying gifts that don’t need boxes and by shopping on the High Street 
to  cut out the extra packaging that comes with online delivery. 

https://somersetcouncil.citizenspace.com/communities/willow-man-feasibility-study/
https://somersetcouncil.citizenspace.com/communities/willow-man-feasibility-study/


Fight against Domestic Abuse: A new campaign aims to raise the profile of lesser-
known types of domestic abuse and encourage those who may not realise they are 
being abused to come forward for support and advice. Somerset Council has 
commissioned 12 short films to shine the spotlight on non-physical types of domestic 
abuse. The films direct anyone who is experiencing these forms of abuse to 
www.somersetdomesticabuse.org.uk, where they can get more information, support 
and advice or by contacting the service on 0800 69 49 999. 

Have a lovely Christmas and New Year. 
And thank you for a brilliant year.   
I have loved meeting new residents and working with you all on the parish council. 
 
Best festive wishes, 
Dawn 


